
Better Health for Northeast New York
Monthly PAC Leadership Meeting Minutes  
February 25, 2016
Members in Attendance:  Kim Atkins, Lauren Ayers, Evan Brooksby, Keith Brown, Courtney Burke, George Clifford, George Davis, Bill Faragon, Todd Faubel, Steven Frisch, MD, Kevin Jobin-Davis, Dot Jones, Lori Kearsing, Audrey LaFrenier, Susan Larman, Joan Martin, Neil Mitnick, DO, Harris Oberlander, John Paduano, Dave Shippee, Bill VanSlyke, Elizabeth Whalen, MD.
Excused: Mary Hand, Marcus Harazin, Bill Hasselbarth, Joan Hayner, Noel Hogan, Tandra LaGrone, Kallana Manjunath MD, Keith Stack, Kim Stack.
Meeting commenced at 3:05pm
	  TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	
	
	

	Welcome and Introductions
	Evan Brooksby welcomed the committee members that were present in the room as well as the members on the conference line and asked all attendees to introduce themselves.
	Informational


	
	
	

	Minutes of the 1/28/16 Meeting
	The committee voted unanimously to approve the minutes of the 1/28/16 PAC Leadership meeting.
	Informational

	
	
	

	Progress
	Payment Funds Flow and Contracting: Evan Brooksby reported that the NYS DOH process for the audit of the planning grant began in February.  The PMO was advised by the DOH that there were revisions to the draft addenda in regards to STARK, anti-kickback and fair market value needed in order to flow funds. Lauren Ayers reported that the addenda to projects 2.a.i and 2.d.i have been completed and approved.  Check requests for the 2.a.i addendum have been submitted.
HIXNY Engagement: Evan Brooksby advised that a contract with HIXNY is still being developed.  The PMO is working closely with HIXNY to identify the work effort that is needed to resolve connectivity gaps within the network.
	Informational
Informational



	
	
	

	Open Discussion
	Challenges Faced: A discussion ensued regarding challenges faced by members of the PPS.  Organizations reported the following challenges:
· Many projects/changes are being rolled out at one time.
· Several acronyms including DSRIP making it difficult for the general public to understand the objectives and goals of the PPS.

· Understanding the reasons that clients go to the ED for non-emergent visits.
Cross-PPS Collaboration: Evan Brooksby advised that there are ongoing discussions with the two overlapping PPSs (AFBH and AHI) as to where it makes sense to collaborate.  BHNNY and AFBH have jointly selected a workforce vendor for Compensation Benefits Analysis.  A joint meeting with AFBH is in the process being scheduled for March to discuss additional opportunities for collaboration.
RFP for Consumer Focus Groups: George Clifford suggested that the PMO put together an RFP to be sent to CBOs to see if there would be interest in organizing and facilitating listening sessions for clients. These sessions would be a platform for clients to let the PMO know how they perceive what goals the PMO is trying to accomplish and what the PMO is currently doing to accomplish these goals. A discussion ensued regarding strategies for listening sessions.
	Informational
Informational
Informational

The PMO will prepare an RFP for client listening sessions and disseminate to CBOs

	
	
	

	Updates
	Clinical Integration: George Clifford advised that Dr. Paul Sorum and Courtney Burke are co-leading the efforts with Accenture to develop a comprehensive strategy and work plan for Clinical Integration.  A contract with Accenture has been executed and the deliverable is due 6/30/16.  Accenture plans to have final recommendations to the committee at the June meeting.
Community Forum in Hudson: Evan Brooksby gave a brief summary of the community forum held 3/9/16 in Hudson, which was organized by the Consumer and Community Affairs Committee.  Approximately 60 attendees were present.
PAM Status: Dot Jones gave an update on methods that Saratoga Hospital used to train employees to administer PAMs.  To date Saratoga Hospital has administered just under 900 PAMs.
VBP and PCMH Learning Collaboratives: George Clifford advised that the NYS DOH has announced that they will be running regional meetings to address VBP and PCMH.  The benefit would be that the information given would be standardized across all PPSs.
	Informational
Informational
Informational
Informational

	
	
	

	Next Meeting
	The next meeting is scheduled on 3/24/16 from 3-4pm.
	Informational

	
	
	


Meeting adjourned at 4:10pm
Respectfully submitted by,
Kathy Suriano

ASA VII

Better Health for NENY

Recorded by digital recorder

